
Xi pushes poverty alleviation

Chinese President Xi Jinping talks with villagers and local cadre at the
home of villager Xu Haicheng in Desheng Village, Xiaoertai Township of
Zhangbei County in north China’s Hebei Province, on Jan. 24, 2017. Xi
Tuesday pushed for increased efforts on poverty alleviation during an
inspection tour to the city of Zhangjiakou. [Photo/Xinhua] 

President Xi Jinping Tuesday pushed for increased efforts on poverty
alleviation.

He stressed the importance of precision in the battle against poverty, saying
that poverty alleviation should focus on targeted people and industries, and
use the right tools to produce results.

Xi made the remarks during a tour of the city of Zhangjiakou in northern
China’s Hebei Province, where he inspected an impoverished village, visiting
and chatting with poor families, discussing how they could shake off poverty.

“Fighting poverty is the fundamental task in building an all-round moderately
prosperous society,” Xi said.

He called for more efforts to help the poor develop industries that could
grow in a sustainable manner, set up sustainable mechanisms for poverty
alleviation, and create ways for them to achieve prosperity.

Poverty relief is high on China’s 2016-2020 agenda, and the government has
vowed to lift everybody out of poverty by 2020. By the end of 2015, China
still had 55.75 million people living in poverty.
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Since the start of the reform and opening-up in 1978, China’s economic boom
has helped lift more than 700 million people out of poverty.

“Poverty alleviation is getting more and more difficult as it progresses to
the end,” Xi said.

Chinese President Xi Jinping (C) walks with grassroots cadre at the home of
villager Xu Haicheng in Desheng Village, Xiaoertai Township of Zhangbei
County in north China’s Hebei Province, on Jan. 24, 2017. Xi Tuesday pushed
for increased efforts on poverty alleviation during an inspection tour to
the city of Zhangjiakou.[Photo/Xinhua] 

He stressed the importance of making sure every poor family had a program for
increasing income and every poor person had a way of casting off poverty.

The president pointed to relocation as an important supplementary approach in
fighting poverty and highlighted the role of ecological compensation, which
would not only help improve the ecological environment but also boost
incomes.

Stressing the importance of education in poverty alleviation, Xi said,
“Making sure children of impoverished families enjoy access to high-quality
education is a fundamental solution to poverty.”

During the tour, Xi also inspected a dairy company in Zhangjiakou, where he
urged for more efforts to create a globally competitive dairy industry with
safe, high-quality products.

He said that the most rigorous standards, the strictest regulation, the



harshest punishment and the most serious mechanism of accountability should
be adopted to ensure food safety.

Xi also listened to local officials briefing on the local economy at a
meeting, where he said cutting excessive production capacity in the iron and
steel sector was crucial for Hebei, a major steel producing province, to
improve its industrial structure and create new growth engines.

Xi called for efforts to ensure outdated production capacity was eliminated
and “zombie enterprises” phased out.

During the tour, Xi also urged for efforts to make the Beijing 2022 Winter
Olympic Games a “remarkable, extraordinary, excellent” event.

The Zhangjiakou site of the Beijing 2022 Winter Olympic Games is the best
natural ski area in northern China.

China to speed up ethnic regions
development

Chinese authorities have pledged to accelerate development of ethnic regions
during the 13th Five-Year Plan period (2016-2020), as the country aims to
create a moderately prosperous society by 2020, according to a State Council
statement.

The development of ethnic regions is important for ethnic unity, social
harmony and stability, as well as the country’s lasting peace and stability,
according to the statement signed by Premier Li Keqiang.

The document details major targets ranging from continued rapid economic
development to improved ecological environment and ethnic unity,to ensure the
regions do not fall behind on the country’s journey toward becoming a
moderately prosperous society by 2020.

The central authorities aim to achieve annual gross regional product growth
of over 8 percent in these regions, lifting 18.05 million people in rural
areas out of poverty.

Other major tasks were also set, including improving livelihoods and the
protection of ethnic minority villages and towns, asking authorities to
support development of the regions via preferential policies.

Minorities account for 8.5 percent of China’s population.
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Enhanced inspection ordered
following food poisoning incidents

China’s food watchdog has ordered stepped up inspection on food safety in the
rural areas after eight people have died from tainted food over the past two
months.

In one incident on Dec. 18, 2016, 30 residents came down with food poisoning,
two of whom later died, after the cook mistook sodium nitrite for salt during
a funeral dinner in Miaoya Village, Bazhong city of Sichuan Province,
according to a circular released by the China Food and Drug Administration.

The other two cases included one in a village in Mudanjiang City in northeast
China’s Heilongjiang Province and one in Huilong Village in Hubei Province in
November and December last year. In both instances, methanol was mistakenly
served during the banquets, leading to three deaths in each case.

The administration ordered enhanced inspection of the liquor market and
strict penalties for illegalities such as selling fake or adulterated liquor.

Regular inspections and supervision of rural catering services should be
strengthened and standardized guidance should be released for food safety and
banquets in rural areas to prevent such incidents from happening again.

China encourages college grads to work
in grassroots

The central government has issued a guideline to encourage more college
graduates to work at the community level.

The guideline, which was jointly issued by the General Office of the
Communist Party of China (CPC) Central Committee, and the General Office of
the State Council, has been designed to involve college graduates in economic
and social development.

College graduates will be encouraged to find employment in the modern seed
industry, agrotechny, countryside tourism, rural e-commerce, rural
cooperatives and water conservation projects, according to the guideline.

The guideline says college graduates will be encouraged to work in the middle
and western parts of the country, the northeast China and other less-
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developed and remote areas.

Graduates will also be encouraged to join the army with preferential
policies.

The guideline says college graduates will be encouraged to work for small-
and medium-sized enterprises, or start their own businesses.

To be attractive to graduates, companies must offer good training programs as
well as higher wages and allowances, according to the guideline.

The guideline stipulates that civil servant recruitment in provincial-level
agencies will only consider candidates with at least two years of grassroots
working experience.

The government estimates that about 7.95 million college students will
graduate this year, accounting for over a half of newly-added urban labor
force.

China plans huge spending on farmland
improvement

China plans huge spending to improve farmland quality in the next few years
in hopes of propping up grain supplies as shrinking arable land has put the
populous country under pressure to feed its people.

A total of 600 billion yuan (around 88 billion U.S. dollars) will be pumped
into the field by 2020, Han Jun, deputy director of the central agricultural
work leading team office, said on Tuesday at a press conference.

The central and local governments will provide the funds, Han said, adding
that he hopes the efforts will also attract private investment.

It was the latest move in a nationwide official program to build “high-
standard cropland,” which, according to official documents, refers to large-
scale, contiguous plots of land with fertile soil and modern farming
facilities. This type of farmland can maintain stable and high yields and has
sound ecological condition and strong capacity to resist natural disasters.

China improved around 26.87 million hectares of farmland to meet those
standards from 2011 to 2015. The Ministry of Land and Resources estimates
there will be a 10- to 20-percent rise in grain production capacity.

With the new investment plan, improvement of another 26.67 million hectares
can be completed by 2020, Han said, adding the government will try to hit 40
million hectares.
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China’s arable land reserves have been falling in recent years, some occupied
by construction of new homes and factories and some replanted with trees and
grass for ecological protection. The phenomenon, along with the first drop in
grain output in more than a decade last year, has added to concerns about
food security.

The country still had a shortfall of about 20 million tonnes in the amount of
grain it produced and consumed, according to official calculations.

China is eyeing the farmland-improvement program to help boost grain yields
and modernize agriculture.

Efforts must be made to stabilize farmland area and improve its quality to
ensure grain self-sufficiency and food security, according to a document
released Monday by the Communist Party of China Central Committee and the
State Council.

The document demanded more efforts to replenish, as much arable land is
currently occupied by non-agricultural construction.

China aims to retain at least 124.33 million hectares of arable land in 2020,
and the figure was 133.3 million hectares at the end of 2015. The government
has set a warning level of 120 million hectares and reiterated the level must
not be breached.

The arable land should be protected “the way we protect pandas,” according to
the document.


